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USDA Climate Hub ‘Energy Generation and Efficiency’ 
Building Block 
Through the Agricultural Act of 2014, USDA has several authorities that encourage the 
adoption of renewable energy and energy efficiency technologies.  The Energy Generation 
and Efficiency Building Block supports energy efficiency improvements in rural homes and on 
farm operations, for example, through EQIP’s National On-Farm Energy Initiative. This 
Building Block also provides opportunities to reduce Greenhouse Gas (GHG) emissions from 
energy generation and use, for example, through the Rural Energy for America Program. To 
learn more about energy generation and efficiency opportunities from USDA click the 
following link: 
http://www.usda.gov/oce/climate_change/building_blocks/10_EnergyGenerationEfficiency.pdf 

For more information about the USDA Climate Hubs click here: 
http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/. 

 
USDA Announces Additional Financial Incentives for 
Conservation Reserve Program Participants to Improve 
Forest Health and Enhance Wildlife Habitat  
In an effort to improve wildlife habitat and the health of private forest lands, the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) today announced additional 
incentives available for Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) participants to actively 
manage forest lands enrolled in the program. 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/18178b8
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/ar
http://www.usda.gov/oce/climate_change/building_blocks/10_EnergyGenerationEfficiency.pdf
http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/
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Under the provisions of the 2014 Farm Bill, $10 million is available nationwide to eligible CRP 
participants. Those selected will be encouraged to thin, prescribe burn or otherwise manage 
their forests in order to allow sunlight to reach the forest floor. This will encourage the 
development of grasses, forbs and legumes, benefitting numerous species including 
pollinators and grassland-dependent birds such as the northern bobwhite 

Eligibility is limited to landowners and agricultural producers already enrolled in CRP with 
conservation covers primarily containing trees. Incentive payments, not to exceed 150 
percent of the cost to implement a particular customary forestry activity as described, have 
been established. CRP participants meeting eligibility requirements and interested in making 
offers to participate should visit their local FSA county office. 

For more information about FSA conservation programs, visit the FSA office at the local 
USDA service center or go to www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation. To locate the nearest FSA 
office, go to http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

 
USDA Makes it Easier to Transfer Land to the Next Generation of 
Farmers and Ranchers 
Allows for Transfer of Certain Conservation Reserve Program Land to New Farmers; Provides Priority Enrollment in 
Working Lands Conservation Programs  

Beginning Jan. 9, 2017, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) will offer an early termination opportunity for 
certain Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) contracts, making it easier to transfer property to the next generation 
of farmers and ranchers, including family members. The land that is eligible for the early termination is among the 
least environmentally sensitive land enrolled in CRP. 

This change to the CRP program is just one of many that USDA has implemented based on recommendations from 
the Land Tenure Advisory Subcommittee formed by Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack in 2015.  

Normally if a landowner terminates a CRP contract early, they are required to repay all previous payments plus 
interest. The new policy waives this repayment if the land is transferred to a beginning farmer or rancher through a 
sale or lease with an option to buy. With CRP enrollment close to the Congressionally-mandated cap of 24 million 
acres, the early termination will also allow USDA to enroll other land with higher conservation value elsewhere. 

Acres terminated early from CRP under these land tenure provisions will be eligible for priority enrollment 
consideration into the CRP Grasslands, if eligible; or the Conservation Stewardship Program or Environmental 
Quality Incentives Program, as determined by the Natural Resources Conservation Service. 

According to the Tenure, Ownership and Transition of Agricultural Land survey, conducted by USDA in 2014, U.S. 
farmland owners expect to transfer 93 million acres to new ownership during 2015-2019. This represents 10 percent 
of all farmland across the nation. Details on the early termination opportunity will be available starting on Jan. 9, 
2017, at local USDA service centers. For more information about CRP and to find out if your acreage is eligible for 
early contract termination, contact your local Farm Service Agency (FSA) office or go online at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/crp. To locate your local FSA office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
Organic Producers and Handlers May Apply for Certification Cost Share 
Reimbursements; Expanded Eligibility for Transition and State 
Certification Cost 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/ar
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/crp
http://offices.usda.gov/


The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) today announced that starting March 20, 2017, organic producers and 
handlers will be able to visit over 2,100 USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) offices to apply for federal 
reimbursement to assist with the cost of receiving and maintaining organic or transitional certification. 

USDA reimburses organic producers up to 75 percent of the cost of organic certification, but only about half of the 
nation’s organic operations currently participate in the program. Starting March 20, USDA will provide a uniform, 
streamlined process for organic producers and handlers to apply for organic cost share assistance either by mail or 
in person. 

USDA is making changes to increase participation in the National Organic Certification Cost Share Program 
(NOCCSP) and the Agricultural Management Assistance Organic Certification Cost Share Program, and at the same 
time provide more opportunities for organic producers to access other USDA programs, such as disaster protection 
and loans for farms, facilities and marketing. Producers can also access information on nonfederal agricultural 
resources, and get referrals to local experts, including organic agriculture, through USDA’s Bridges to Opportunity 
service at the local FSA office. 

Historically, many state departments of agriculture have obtained grants to disburse reimbursements to those 
producers and handlers qualifying for cost share assistance. FSA will continue to partner with states to administer 
the programs. For states that want to continue to directly administer the programs, applications will be due Feb. 17, 
2017.   

Eligible producers include any certified producers or handlers who have paid organic or transitional certification fees 
to a USDA-accredited certifying agent. Application fees, inspection costs, fees related to equivalency agreement/ 
arrangement requirements, travel/per diem for inspectors, user fees, sales assessments and postage are all eligible 
for a cost share reimbursement from USDA. 

Once certified, producers and handlers are eligible to receive reimbursement for up to 75 percent of certification 
costs each year up to a maximum of $750 per certification scope—crops, livestock, wild crops and 
handling.  Today’s announcement also adds transitional certification and state organic program fees as additional 
scopes. 

To learn more about organic certification cost share, please visit www.fsa.usda.gov/organic or contact a local FSA 
office by visiting http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Announces New Conservation Opportunities to Improve Water 
Quality and Restore Wildlife Habitat 
USDA will offer farmers and ranchers more opportunities to participate in the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP). 
The announcement includes new CRP practices to protect water quality and adds an additional 1.1 million acres 
targeted to benefit wildlife, pollinators and wetlands. 

The new conservation initiative known as Clean Lakes, Estuaries and Rivers (CLEAR) will add new tools to CRP 
that can help to improve water quality. CLEAR will assist landowners with the cost of building bioreactors and 
saturated buffers that filter nitrates and other nutrients from tile-drained cropland. Early estimates indicate that 
CLEAR could help to reduce nitrate runoff by as much as 40 percent over traditional conservation methods. CLEAR 
may cover up to 90 percent of the cost to install these new practices through incentives and cost-share. These new 
methods are especially important in areas where traditional buffers have not been enough to prevent nutrients from 
reaching bodies of water. 

USDA will also add an additional 1.1 million acres to a number of key CRP practices that are critically important to 
wildlife and conservation. These include 700,000 acres for State Acres for Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE) efforts, 
which restore high-priority wildlife habitat tailored to a specific state’s needs.  In addition to SAFE, 300,000 acres will 
be added to target wetlands restoration that are nature’s water filters and 100,000 acres for pollinator habitat that 
support 30 percent of agricultural production. 

The continued strong demand for CRP combined with the limited acreage available for enrollment and lower land 
rental rates, allows USDA to modify certain program components without affecting the integrity of the program. 
Signing incentives are being reduced by $25 per acre on certain practices for fiscal year 2018 enrollments 
(incentives are currently between $100 and $150 per acre) and a cap on the maximum soil rental rate is being 

https://www.ams.usda.gov/services/organic-certification/certifying-agents
https://www.fsa.usda.gov/programs-and-services/outreach-and-education/help-for-organic-farming/index
https://offices.sc.egov.usda.gov/locator/app


instituted for Continuous CRP at $300 per acre. The savings from these changes are being reinvested back in CRP, 
including the additional acres for SAFE, pollinator habitat and wetlands restoration. 

To learn more about FSA’s conservation programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation or contact your local FSA 
office. To find your local FSA office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Announces Enrollment Period for Safety Net Coverage in 2017 
Producers on farms with base acres under the safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm Bill, known as the 
Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, can begin visiting FSA county offices 
starting Nov. 1, 2016, to sign contracts and enroll for the 2017 crop year. The enrollment period will continue until 
Aug. 1, 2017. 

Since shares and ownership of a farm can change year-to-year, producers on the farm must enroll by signing a 
contract each program year.  

If a farm is not enrolled during the 2017 enrollment period, the producers on that farm will not be eligible for financial 
assistance from the ARC or PLC programs for the 2017 crop should crop prices or farm revenues fall below the 
historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. Producers who made their elections in 2015 
must still enroll during the 2017 enrollment period. 

The ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to agricultural producers 
when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered commodities. Covered commodities include 
barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, 
peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), 
safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. For 
more details regarding these programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 

For more information, producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office. To find a local FSA office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Encourages Producers to Consider Risk Protection Coverage 
before Crop Sales Deadlines 
The Farm Service Agency encourages producers to examine available USDA crop risk protection options, including 
federal crop insurance and Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) coverage, before the applicable 
crop sales deadline. 

Producers are reminded that crops not covered by insurance may be eligible for NAP. The 2014 Farm Bill expanded 
NAP to include higher levels of protection. Beginning, underserved and limited resource farmers are now eligible for 
free catastrophic level coverage, as well as discounted premiums for additional levels of protection." 

Federal crop insurance covers crop losses from natural adversities such as drought, hail and excessive moisture. 
NAP covers losses from natural disasters on crops for which no permanent federal crop insurance program is 
available, including perennial grass forage and grazing crops, fruits, vegetables, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental 
nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops. 

USDA has partnered with Michigan State University and the University of Illinois to create an online tool at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap that allows producers to determine whether their crops are eligible for federal crop insurance 
or NAP and to explore the best level of protection for their operation. NAP basic coverage is available at 55 percent 
of the average market price for crop losses that exceed 50 percent of expected production, with higher levels of 
coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected production at 100 percent of the average market price, including 
coverage for organics and crops marketed directly to consumers. 

Deadlines for coverage vary by state and crop. To learn more about NAP visit www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact your 
local USDA Service Center. To find your local USDA Service Centers go to http://offices.usda.gov.   

Federal crop insurance coverage is sold and delivered solely through private insurance agents. Agent lists are 
available at all USDA Service Centers or at USDA’s online Agent Locator: 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc
http://offices.usda.gov/
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/nap
http://offices.usda.gov/


http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/#. Producers can use the USDA Cost Estimator, 
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx, to predict insurance premium costs. 

 
Direct Loans 
FSA offers direct farm ownership and direct farm operating Loans to producers who want to establish, maintain or 
strengthen their farm or ranch. FSA loan officers process, approve and service direct loans.  

Direct farm operating loans can be used to purchase livestock and feed, farm equipment, fuel, farm chemicals, 
insurance and other costs including family living expenses. Operating loans can also be used to finance minor 
improvements or repairs to buildings and to refinance some farm-related debts, excluding real estate.  

Direct farm ownership loans can be used to purchase farmland, enlarge an existing farm, construct and repair 
buildings, and to make farm improvements.  

The maximum loan amount for both direct farm ownership and operating loans is $300,000 and a down payment is 
not required. Repayment terms vary depending on the type of loan, collateral and the producer's ability to repay the 
loan. Operating loans are normally repaid within seven years and farm ownership loans are not to exceed 40 years.  

Please contact your local FSA office for more information or to apply for a direct farm ownership or operating loan.  

 
Guaranteed Loan Program 
FSA guaranteed loans allow lenders to provide agricultural credit to farmers who do not meet the lender's normal 
underwriting criteria. Farmers and ranchers apply for a guaranteed loan through a lender, and the lender arranges 
for the guarantee. FSA can guarantee up to 95 percent of the loss of principal and interest on a loan. Guaranteed 
loans can be used for both farm ownership and operating purposes.   

Guaranteed farm ownership loans can be used to purchase farmland, construct or repair buildings, develop farmland 
to promote soil and water conservation or to refinance debt.  

Guaranteed operating loans can be used to purchase livestock, farm equipment, feed, seed, fuel, farm chemicals, 
insurance and other operating expenses.  

FSA can guarantee farm ownership and operating loans up to $1,399,000. Repayment terms vary depending on the 
type of loan, collateral and the producer's ability to repay the loan. Operating loans are normally repaid within seven 
years and farm ownership loans are not to exceed 40 years.  

Please contact your lender or local FSA farm loan office for more information on guaranteed loans.  

 
Rates and Dates 

http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx


 
 

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in this meeting/function/event should 
contact their local County Executive Director or Sharon Baker at 501-301-3014, (TDD# or Federal Relay Service at 
1-800-877-8339, and (Sharon.Baker@ar.usda.gov). 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, 
DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 
377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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